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1.0. PURPOSE OF REPORT.
This report details the proceedings of the Traffic Management Unit on the 27 July 2005 and puts forward the recommendation of the Unit regarding the following:-
a)
St Peter’s Road/Vicarage Road, Swinton

2.0
RECOMMENDATIONS.
2.1
That approval be given to recommendations of the Unit on each item considered in the report.

3.0. ROUTE.
3.1
Regulatory Panel (Planning and Transportation)
4.0. IMPLICATIONS.
	4.1. Resources:
	Unless otherwise stated, all schemes to be funded from the existing Revenue budget.

	4.2. Performance Review:
	No implications.

	4.3. Environmental:
	Improved road safety and environmental conditions.

	4.4. Equal Opportunities:
	No implications.

	4.5. Community Strategy:
	No implications.

	4.6. Anti-Poverty:
	No implications.

	4.7. CustomerConsultation         and Involvement:
	No implications.
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a)
ST PETER’S ROAD/VICARAGE ROAD, SWINTON

Greater Manchester Fire Service has raised concerns regarding the excessive parking of cars at the junction of St Peter’s Road/Vicarage Road, Swinton.

At a recent incident to an automated fire alarm a fire appliance was unable to manoeuvre around the junction of St Peter’s Road/Vicarage Road due to parked vehicles especially at school start and finish times. The Fire Service has contacted teachers at Deans Primary School and St Peters Primary School asking that a letter be distributed to all parents regarding the dangers of careless parking.

There are working day restrictions currently in operation on the north side of Vicarage Road and school keep clear markings on both sides. There are no restrictions on St Peter’s Road.

A site investigation has revealed that vehicles are parked right up to the junction, mostly belonging to Salford City Council employees. It is therefore proposed to introduce a working day restriction around the junction. Emergency services approve the recommendation.

3 Year Accident Analysis

No recorded accidents.

Estimated Cost

£500

RECOMMENDATION

AMENDMENT OF

THE CITY OF SALFORD (PARTINGTON LANE AND VICARAGE ROAD, SWINTON) (PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 1996

IN SO FAR AS IT RELATES TO:

No Waiting – 8.00am to 6.00pm Monday to Friday

Add:

Vicarage Road, south side from the eastern kerbline of St Peter’s Road in an easterly direction for a distance of 15 metres.

St Peter’s Road, east side, from the southern kerbline of Vicarage Road in a southerly direction for a distance of 15 metres.

